South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes
 Wednesday  13 June 2007
I.          Benevolent Society Ocean Street Project Update
           A        Cr Ingrid Strewe spoke outlining points raised to date :
                     * Ideas from members of the Community are encouraged, as the   
                       positive factors in having a facility purpose built for the aging   
                       popular could have possible negative concerns for residents; such     
                       as parking.           
                      * Basic concept as stands, Apartments for Life, residents over 50      
                       buy a lease, 10% pensioners, 40% subsidized, the rest of the 1.5  
                       And 2.5 bedroom units sold.
                     * An eight floor structure would benefit from four entrances, with          
                       one for ambulances.  
          B.        Cr David Ridyard spoke on several points:
                       * The positive aspect of not having to move as you age, having the            
                          facilities for care built in is very positive for Waverley Residents
* Potential for concern could be parking.
II.         New “ Your Call” Clean-Up Service
A.        Cr George Copeland  and Cr Ingrid Strewe spoke on the   system being newly  implemented, as such would need more time in which to be assessed and fully implemented by Residents.
B.       Concerns raised  included:
          * Need for a back-up system for illegally dumped garbage and furniture.          
          *  More signage needed in public areas of multiple dwellings to inform residents of new system guidelines.
          *  Comment noted on how the clean-up crew should be commended for their quick response and also the health risks they face dealing with questionable garbage being dumped.
C.      Cr Ingrid Strewe pointed out Residents must be aware of illegal dumping, with pro-active activities such as taking photos, car registration details noted; being several ways to discourage illegal dumping in the area.
D.       Cr George Copeland further commented on abandoned cars, the need for the General Public to call the Police and the need for the   waiting period that is in place, prior to removal.
E.        Cr Tony Kay spoke on the availability of “Bin Doctors“. This is a service provided for the help of Residents should they have any concerns with their waste removal. In particular of assistance in apartment/strata buildings.
III.       Bondi Road/Wellington Street Intersection
            Local residence have reported several near misses at this intersection due to cars from Watson street zooming across Bondi road and into Wellington street.
A.        Cr Ingrid Strewe suggested the need of a refuge island.
B.        Cr George Copeland spoke on expanding the crossing zone through the RTA.
C.        Motion raised by Ludovico Fabiano at 8:10PM for the traffic committee to investigate the possibility of adopting the same traffic management currently used for the intersection of Bennet Street/Bondi Road/Pinkevil Street to Watson SStreet/Bondi Road/Wellington Street.
D.        Seconded by Heinz Salzherger and James Luckman 
IV.       Rowland Street Lack of Footpath Access
A.        Residents spoke on the need for a footpath on the eastern side of the street, for access and safety.
B.        Another resident pointed out the lack of parking signs, as a resident of Rowland street often he was unable to access his car due to illegal parking.
C.       Cr  Ingrid Strewe spoke of the need for an inspection, noting various residents contact details.
IV.    Use of Council Notice Boards
   A.     The suggestions heard included residents use of bus shelter space   for various Community announcements, not of a business nature. 
* The European “ Village Pillars” were one form of notice board mentioned as an example .             
C.      Cr Ingrid Strewe and Cr Tony Kay spoke on Villages DCP , the   need to contact Nicole for more information on Precinct             components.
        D.       Cr Tony Kay recommended a Precinct Review Group, and or a  Sub-Committee to further review the use of Council Notice Boards.
V.     General Business
            A.      It was noted that the Australian Post at Bondi Road has been sold.
                     * It is unknown at this time if it will be leased back to the Postal  service  
                     * Further noted was that the building is Heritage Listed.
            C.     Cr Tony Kay spoke of the Spring Street/Bronte Road postboxes being merged.
          D.       A member of the public commented on the new pavers installed in public areas including Bondi Mall as being very slippery when wet.
           E.       Cr Ingrid Strewe suggested an e-mail address be established where members of the public could send photos and suggestions for pavers and footpath repairs needed.
                     * A member of the public spoke of a hole in the ground at Moore      Street.
           G.      Prior meeting’s minutes approved and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned
Next meeting 8 August
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